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Memorandum
TO:

Temporary Nursing Agencies Executive Officers 
FROM:          
Margret R. Cooke, JD, Deputy Commissioner 
DATE:
February 16, 2021
RE:   
Temporary Nursing Agencies Rates
The Massachusetts Department of Public Health (DPH) continues to work with state, federal and local partners on the outbreak of Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19), caused by the virus SARS-CoV-2, and we continue to appreciate the essential role you have in responding to this evolving situation.  
This memorandum provides information regarding the current maximum rates for temporary nursing agencies for services purchased by hospitals and nursing facilities.
Registered temporary nursing agencies in Massachusetts must comply with current maximum rates for services. Please refer to the Executive Office of Health and Human Services (EOHHS) regulation 101 CMR 345.00 to review the maximum rates, and any exemptions, applicable for temporary nursing services purchased by nursing facilities and hospitals, provided on or after August 1, 2020. As a reminder, pursuant to 101 CMR 345.04(3), temporary nursing agencies “may not bill, receive payments, or propose to do business with a nursing facility or hospital at a rate greater than the rate established by EOHHS.”

For additional context, EOHHS established temporary rate provisions related to the COVID-19 public health emergency that addressed the maximum rates for certain temporary nursing services, including an increase to the maximum rates for temporary nursing services purchased by nursing facilities, pursuant to Administrative Bulletin 20-39 and in accordance with COVID-19 Order No. 20: Order Authorizing the Executive Office of Health and Human Services to Adjust Essential Provider Rates During the COVID-19 Public Health Emergency and Executive Order 591: Declaration of State of Emergency to Respond to COVID-19. Administrative Bulletin 20-39 is now expired, and the temporary rate provisions contained within it are no longer effective. The currently effective provisions governing maximum rates for temporary nursing services are contained in the regulation at 101 CMR 345.00.
As the agency that regulates temporary nursing agencies, DPH is issuing this memorandum to remind registered temporary nursing agencies that, pursuant to 105 CMR 157, DPH may deny, revoke, and refuse to renew registrations for temporary nursing agencies for violations of G.L. c. 111, § 72 or G.L. c. 118E, § 13D, including charging fees above the permitted maximum rate.  

DPH strongly encourages all temporary nursing agencies to monitor the DPH website for up-to-date information on COVID-19 in Massachusetts: https://www.mass.gov/2019coronavirus. 
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